Kilmaron Newsletter



29/11/2024

Updates

It is lovely to be back and writing a newsletter! Thank you to everyone for the warm welcome as I start my phased return and for all the support over the last wee while. I am doing my best to catch up, but you can appreciate this is over a part time basis, so please bear with me as I get up to speed. I would also like to say a massive thank you to the team and to Lisa Gilroy for their amazing support.

We have had some fantastic building works since June including:

- Sky tracking (for hoisting) in 2 classes and the sensory room
- New concertina dividing door in the action zone/ class 2
- Quaker were amazing repainting the whole outside of the school (and are still visiting to complete the windows), repainting playground paint, provided new accessible picnic benches, cleared all flower beds and replanted them. Just a complete overhaul!

This has made a huge difference to us and we will keep looking to improve.

Celebrating/ Dates for your diary

We are approaching that time of year where festivities and celebrations are happening. So we have a date to welcome all parents and some invited guests for a Christmas get together and leavers ceremony. This will take place on the 13th of December at 1.30 for a café run by the seniors and then the get together. Bring some pennies for Christmas crafts, pizza and home baking!

We will also have a Christmas party for the pupils in the last week, a date will follow when we confirm our special guest (his diary is quite full at this time of year!).

End of term is the 20th of December, and we start back on the 6th January.

Cupar at Christmas

A huge thank you to the staff, parents and pupils who supported our stall at Cupar at Christmas which raised over £450! Just amazing work with all the donations for the tombola, fantastic crafts from the pupils and especially to the small team who manned the stall during the day.

We have the opportunity to perform at the next Cupar at Christmas event on the 17th December in the evening. If you would like your child to be a part of this performance, please let us know and we will facilitate this.

As ever, please get in touch if there's anything we should be doing or anything we can help with. Please also get in touch if you are needing support .

Many thanks and happy Friday! Ruth Munro Headteacher ruth.munro@fife.gov.uk